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GWRRA TEAM 
Chapter E 
Chapter Directors Renny & Lois DiBartolomeo rdibart@hotmail.com 
Ass't Chapter Director Open   
Treasurer Sharon & Ed Golanka barnyardgang@zoominternet.net 
Ride Planner Sam Gallo samgdebg@yahooo.com 
Webmaster Len Rovenski lenrov19@yahoo.com 
Goodies Joanie Lindsay joannerichardson979@yahoo.com 

Chapter Couple Open    
Chapter Website   www.gwraapae.com 

     

GWRRA National 
Jere and Sherry Goodman Directors of GWRRA jeregood@aol.com 
Bob and Nan Shrader Director's Assistant floridadd@msn.com 
Tom and Renee Wasluck Director's Assistant tom.renee11@gmail.com 
John & Shawn Irons Director's Assistant ironsline3414@gmail.com 
Kevin Bramhoff & Karin Young Director's Assistant director@gwrra-nwc.com 
Lorrie Thomas and Dan Clark Director of the University lorriemthomas@aol.com 
Dan and Mary Costello Directors of Membership Enhancement mep.director.gwrra@gmail.com 
James & Freida Clayson Directors of Motorist Awareness james.clayson@gmail.com 
Randall and Janet Drake Director of Finance financedirector@gwrra.org 
Susan & George Huttman Directors of Rider Ed director-re@gwrra.org 
Allesandro Boveri & Mariarosa Bruzzone Directors Overseas alboveri@gmail.com 
GWRRA Website: www.gwrra.org PO Box 42450, Phoenix, AZ 85080 800-843-9460 

    

PA District 
District Director Dennis & Barb Smouse dsmouse@fronƟernet.net 
Assistant District Director B, K, V, Y Mike & Shirley Prince mikep@gwrrapav.org 
Assistant District Director C, E, S, T, W Eldon & Kerri Mickel emickel37@yahoo.com 
Assistant District Director D, I, N, P, Q Open for Candidate   
Assistant District Director H, M, R, X Open for Candidate  
District Educator Gerry and Bonnie Kerkeslager trikewingriders@yahoo.com 
Assistant District Educator Open for Candidate   
District Medic First Aid Coordinator Open for Candidate  
District Ride Coordinator Barry & Rhonda Blyler brwings@comcast.net  
District Senior University Coordinator Gerry & Bonnie VanArt gbvanart@msn.com 
District Membership Enhancement Mark “Woodie” Woodfill mwoodoi812@gmail.com 
District Couple of Year Coordinator John & Glenda Leib crabcakelady@yahoo.com 
District Couple of the Year Ray & Doreen Snyder PA-I rdsnyder@comcast.net 
District Roll for the Dough Bonnie & Gerry VanArt gbvanart@msn.com 
District Motorist Awareness Open for Candidate   
District Treasurer Jim & Kathie McClintock jcm@nb.net 
District Webmaster Mike & Darlene Ammerman auwinger@verizon.net 
District Newsletter Editor Carla Dawejko Carla.dawejko@gmail.com 
District Goodies Coordinator Dave & Cindy Marconi raidersdavecindy@yahoo.com 
PA District Website   www.gwrrapadist.org 

Newsletter Jim & Kathie McClintock jcm@nb.net 

May Gathering 

Sunday, May 1 

Eagle’s Landing
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Where We’ve Been 

Apr 3 – Sunday - April Gathering - Homecoming at Eagles Landing was very nice.  Twenty-seven 
members were in attendance.  We also had a visit from Eldon and Kerri Mickel.  Weather was lousy so 
there was no ride. 

Apr 5 - Tuesday - Ride Schedule Meeting - After about three hours of eating and chatting, the group 
was able to bang out a calendar for the remainder of the year.   

Apr 8 - Friday - Fish Fry - This turned out to be another great fish fry.  It’s too bad these churches don’t 
serve fish every week.  Seven of us thoroughly enjoyed the meal and the company. 

Apr 21 - Thursday - Grand China Buffet - What’s wrong with a chineese buffet.  Absolutely nothing.  
Sixteen member had no problem finding something that agreed with their pallets.  An informal survey 
gave the nod to the donuts as the most appealing item on the menu.  If I’m not mistaken, Lois actually 
voted twice for the donuts.   

Apr 24 - Sunday - Murrysville Alliance Church Bike Blessing - Weather was great and the crowd was 
extensive.  If you missed it, you really missed something special. 

May 1 – Sunday - April Gathering - This month’s Gathering will be held at Eagles Landing Restaurant.  
The address is 503 Airport Road, Belle Vernon.  Breakfast will begin at 9:30AM with the Gathering to 
follow. 

May 7 - Saturday - Fundraiser for Marty Wood’s family -  The event is being held at the VFW in Irwin.  
There is no specific ride scheduled, but if anyone wants to sit with other Chapter members, we have 
selected 4:00PM as our arrival time.  See the attached flyer for details. 

May 11 - Wednesday - Jake’s Pizza - The address is 1745 Rostraver Road, Belle Vernon.  Meeting time 
is 6:30PM.  

May 19 - Thursday - Handel’s Ice Cream - The address is 2240 Lebanon Church Road, West Mifflin.  
This is an ice cream ride only.    Meeting time is 6:30PM. 

May 25 - Wednesday - Luciano’s Italian Bick Oven - The address is 1212 Long Run Road, White Oak.  
Dinner will begin at 6:30PM.   

Save The Dates 

Jun 18 - Saturday - PA District Ride-In & Pig Roast - Flyer attached. 

Jul 8-10 - All Chapters East - Flyer attached.  

Aug 6 - Sunday - Ride Against Hunger - Details to be provided at a later date. 

Sep 8-10 - PA District Rally - Flyer attached. 

Sep 18 - Sunday - Ride for Kids - Details to be provided at a later date. 

Where We’re Going 
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Howdy Folks, 

We have had some crazy weather for April, Let’s hope May brings us 
warm weather and sunshine and flowers.  

Our May gathering is on May 1st at the Eagles Landing Restaurant 
starting at 9:30am. There is no scheduled ride after the meeting. 
Please bring any suggestions you might have for one.  

The ride schedule meeting was held on April 5th, and we completed 
the last 6 months of 2022. We have a lot of day trips scheduled along 
with dinner and ice cream events.  Picnics and other fun things to look forward to.  

Lois and I hope all our members had a joyous Easter.   

Our condolences go out to the family of Marty Wood who passed away on April 6th, 2022. He will be 
missed by all.  

If you would like to receive a newsletter or be added to the Call Em All list, please let Jim, Sam or myself 
know. We will try to have the current event flyers with our newsletter or at our monthly gatherings, so our 
members have the most current information.  

Looks like its time to get our bikes ready for the riding season, get those batteries charged. The correct air 
pressure in our tires and make sure we have a current inspection sticker.  

I am looking forward to attending and planning rides with other GWRRA chapters this year. We have 
contacted other chapters to schedule events to share. 

Until we meet again 
Happy Trails, 
Renny DiBartolomeo 

From the Director’s Chair 
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From Our Webmaster 

 High Tech on a Motor Cycle 

 

It can happen on any road, and at any time, so every road user must pay 

attention to driving, instead of his or her smartphone. Unfortunately, we 

do not live in a perfect world where everybody respects the rules, so 

distracted driving happens. The phenomenon probably takes place every 

day, on any given road. 

 

The only thing that stops people from crashing their vehicles because of distracted driving, in many 

cases, is pure luck. That is the only thing that goes between someone getting home safe and arriving 

at a hospital with an ambulance. 

 

Evidently, modern safety systems have curbed the risks a bit, but do not imagine that you are safe to 

take your eyes off the road to read or send a text message. 

 

Using Facebook, or Twitter, or Snapchat, or whatever popular social app these days should never 

happen while you are driving. If you do this from time to time, just stop the activity while driving. 

 

A vehicle is a dangerous object, even if you do not see it that way. Just think about it - a simple test, 

a stack of bills for a motorcycle, and you are on the road. 

 

It is too easy to get a motorcycle  driver’s license on most bikes, and many people do not think that 

much about the responsibility that comes with it. Instead, they live in the bubble of “it is not going to 

happen to me,” and they eventually crash. Some live to tell the tale, while others die or get scarred 

for life. 

 

A motorcycle vlogger that goes by the username “Walterrific” has crashed his motorbike while using 

his smartphone. He used to tether his mobile in a dedicated stand on his handlebar, but he wanted to 

change the song that was being streamed into his headphones. For some reason, using the buttons 

on his headset did not work, so he took his eyes off the road and looked at his phone. 

 

A few seconds after that, his bike crashed into a curb, right after a very smooth turn. The entire 

accident could have been avoided, along with breaking his collarbone, but he was not paying 

(Con nued on page 5) 
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attention and ended up in an ambulance. Fortunately, Walter had the common sense and courage to post 

the video online, just to show others how dangerous this can be. Get well soon!  

 

 

The newer Goldwings are exactly like that, the screens make you take the eyes off the road to get the 

information your looking for, map  and traffic  conditions, music selections,  weather conditions, cell phone 

calls or settings or screen changes,  other info, weather conditions needed for your trip or incoming cell 

phone calls. It's really too much for a motorcycle driver. 

 

 These are all distractions, avoid them until you stop! 

Be careful with your life, it's the only one you know you have. 

 

Later, 

(Con nued from page 4) 

From Our Webmaster (continued) 
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From the Editor’s Desk 

 Remembering Him Fondly 

Since the accident last July, it was a very difficult struggle for Marty, and on April 6th, he 
finally succumbed to his injuries and passed away.  At times like this, it’s seems 
appropriate to think about the person and their impact on those around him, so here are 
some thoughts I have about Marty. 

“Slow and steady wins the race.”  For anyone whoever rode with Marty, your first thought 
has to be the fast pace he never travelled.  I can’t be sure, but I’d be willing to bet two 
chocolate chip cookies that Marty’s bike never exceeded the speed limit.  I remember 

once travelling with Marty to a training class in Clearfield.  I suggested he lead because I knew that my 
pace would not be comfortable for him, but he insisted that whatever pace I set, he would be good with 
it.  Well, as I travelled down the road doing the speed limit, I found myself watching Marty becoming a 
smaller and smaller dot in my mirror.  Even his son, Aaron, found it difficult to ride with his Dad.  But it 
really didn’t matter to Marty, because “slow and steady always wins the race”. 

Marty was the only person I knew who googled more than I do.  When he and I would have 
conversations, about anything,  there was always pleasant discussion dotted with intermittent pauses 
while each of us researched our positions.  After we invested significant time and many keystrokes, we 
would always conclude that no world problems had been solved, but it was a lot of fun just trying. 

And finally, Marty’s friendship will always be cherished.  Don’t get me wrong.  We never had any “band 
of brothers” moments where we charged into battle and triumphantly defeated the enemy.  No, we were 
just friends who enjoyed similar activities and had the time to share them. 

And when people ask me what I get for the dues I pay to GWRRA, my immediate response is that I get 
the opportunity to meet guys like Marty.  Marty, you will be missed. 

 

Lend a Hand on May 7 

In honor of Marty, the US Military Vets Motorcycle Club is sponsoring a spaghetti dinner at the Irwin 
VFW Post 781,  Serving hours will be between 1:00PM and 7:00PM.  We have chosen 4:00PM as the 
time for the Chapter to attend.  Even if you can’t be there at 4:00PM, please make arrangements to 
participate.  Flyer attached. 

  

The Pittsburgh Pirates Are Calling 

Not to take anything away from the current players on the Pirates team, but it appears that the Pirate’s 
management has identified a void and are taking steps to address the issue.  On May 23, our own Sam 
Gallo will be appearing on the field at the Pirate’s home game.  The front office is disguising Sam’s 
appearance as an opportunity to honor veterans who have served by having him throw out the first pitch, 
raise the flag and/or say a few words.  But we all know that once Sam gets out there and shows them his 
stuff, well, the rest will be history.  In any case, we should be proud of Sam for being honored, and we 
should thank the Pirates for recognizing him for his service, even though it may be just a ploy to bolster 
their roster.   

(Con nued on page 7) 
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From the Editor’s Desk (continued) 

 

Calendar 

Included in this newsletter, is the calendar for the remainder of the year.  
The group that met on April 5th attempted to provide a variety of activities 
and some new places to eat.  We’re branching out from our usual “ride, eat, 
ride” pattern and exploring other activities including “high teas” for the ladies, 
dinner theatres, festivals and maybe even a bus trip to see a show.  I guess 
we’re trying to provide a little culture to our motley crew. 

As the summer progresses, we will be adding some other things to the calendar.  For example, we’re 
definitely planning an overnight trip to tour West Virginia’s own, Hillbilly Hot Dogs.  Just another effort to 
broaden our cultural horizons. 

We are also planning to have a ride after each Gathering, so any suggestions you might have will be 
graciously accepted.     

District Drive In & Pig Roast 

Saturday, June 18, is the date for the District Drive In & Pig Roast.  We have reached out to Chapter P and 
Chapter D to coordinate a group ride to Meadville for the event.  There is a $10.00 charge for the event and 
organizers request that you pre-register (flyer attached).  Depending upon who signs up from Chapter E, 
we may have two meeting spots, New Stanton Cracker Barrel and the Park-N-Ride in Washington.  The 
group(s) will depart about 8:30AM with our first stop at the Sheetz in Cranberry.  That is where we will meet 
members from Chapters D and P.  Around 10:00AM we will depart for Meadville.  The ride will travel up 
scenic Route 19, with a quick rest stop at the Sheetz in Mercer.  We will be eating around 1:00PM, have 
some fun and then head home. 

As an added bonus the Thurston Classic Hot Air Balloon Festival is scheduled the same weekend in 
Meadville, so there is an opportunity to experience some hot air, other than what is encountered at the 
Gatherings.  

We hope you can save the day and participate. 

 

Other GWRRA Stuff 

For those of us who enjoy camping, the All-Chapters East is scheduled for the weekend of July 8.  Kathie 
and I will be going, but since we don’t camp, we’ve found a Marriot down the road that will do quite nicely.  
The location is out past Chambersburg, so a leisurely ride on the Lincoln Highway is an added bonus.  
There’s lots of stuff scheduled, but Kathie’s focus is on the two included ice cream socials.  Flyer attached. 

Finally, the District Rally will be held close to home in Cranberry Township beginning Thursday, September 
8.  Lots of activities are scheduled along with a list of training classes.  If you’ve never taken a rider course,  
this is the perfect opportunity to do so, but don’t delay classes fill up quickly.  Flyer attached.   

Submitted, 
Jim McClintock 

(Con nued from page 6) 
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From the District Director 

 
 

April Showers bring May Flowers.  What the *&%^&* does April Snow 
bring??  Took the bike out Friday April 15th for a nice ride.  Monday April 
18th got 9” of snow!!!  Who pissed off Mother Nature?!?!  Anyway, Happy 
May Day, Cinco de Mayo and whatever else is showing up in May. 
 
Most people don’t know that back in 1912, Hellmann’s Mayonnaise 
was manufactured in England.  In fact, the Titanic was carrying 
12,000 jars of the condiment scheduled for delivery in Vera Cruz, 
Mexico, which was to be the next port of call for the great ship 
after it’s stop in New York.  This would have been the largest sin-
gle shipment of mayonnaise ever delivered to Mexico.  But as you know, the great ship did not 
make it to New York.  The ship hit an iceburg and sank.  The people of Mexico, who were 
crazy about mayonnaise, and were eagerly awaiting its delivery, were disconsolate at the loss.  
Their anguish was so great, they declared a National Day of Mourning.  The National Day of 
Morning occurs each year on May 5 and is known, of course, as – Sinko De Mayo.  WHAT??  
You expected something educational from me?  You need a shot of Tequila! 
 
Don’t shoot our Newsletter Editor, Carla, because everything is late this month.  It is all my fault.  You see, 
Barb & I went to DuBois to visit Chapter I at their Monthly Gathering on April 16.  We left there and went to 
my Dad’s in Western New York for Easter.  We arrived back home Wednesday April 20, the day the Key-
stone Gazette is supposed to be published.  I wanted to wait so I could report on our visit.  What a visit it 
was!  Great hospitality.  Warm friendly Group.  We were very impressed.  Mary & Terry ran a Fun & Enter-
taining Gathering.  Jokes, comments and games kept us entertained all evening.  Their Gathering place is 
Buck’s Pizza.  What a restaurant.  Great Food!  After that experience, Barb & I are looking forward to visit-
ing many more Chapters this year.  One of my goals with the visit was to get a group picture of everyone.  
I even mentioned to Mary to make sure it happened.  Mary & I were the last to leave and walking to our 
cars, I remembered I wanted to have the picture taken.  So use your imagination and visualize a picture of 
the Group here…….. 
 
I got pulled over by the police on my way home from my dad’s.  I was apparently his first 
speeder because when he got to my window, he said, “I’ve been waiting all day for you.”  I 
said, “I got here as fast as I could.”  He let me go! 
 
What else have I been up to.  I spent 95% of my District Directorship time on the District Rally to be held at 
the Pittsburgh Marriott North in Cranberry Twp on September 8-11, 2022.  Registration Form is at the end 
of this Gazette.  The theme of this year’s Rally is ‘Time to Ride’.  Not only is it ‘Time to Ride’, it’s time to 
get back to living and being who we are as GWRRA.  Time to get back to it.  I’ve had enough.  I’m hoping 
you are all feeling the same way and sign up to join in the FUN!  The District Staff is working very hard on 
putting together a Fun, Educational and Family experience.  I hope to see everyone there for our 
statewide family reunion.  That means YOU!! 
 

(Con nued on page 9) 
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From the District Director (continued) 

A store clerk fought off an armed robber with a labeling gun – Police are looking for a man 
with a price on his head. 
 
A reminder, May is Motorcycle Awareness Month.  GWRRA has designated May 14th as Motorcycle 
Awareness Day.  What can you do to raise Awareness in your neighborhood?  Have your local govern-
ment officials declare Motorcycle Awareness?  Article in your local newspaper?  Just a couple of thoughts. 
 
What else have I been up to?  I found a couple of nice days and took our bike up to our dealer to get it 
ready for the summer.  It needed new tires already, ouch!  Plus I got several pieces of LED Safety Chrome 
put on.  One of the lights I had to download an app on my phone so I could change it to do all kind of funky 
things.  It is so cool!  I can’t wait to be able to get it out and can show it off!! 
 
Diet Tip:  Your pants won’t get too tight if you don’t wear any! 
 
Can I get serious here for a minute?  I know all organizations struggle for membership and help in their or-
ganization.  We here in GWRRA are no different.  I think we have an advantage over most other groups as 
we are in it for FUN!  Even taking on the responsibilities of being District Directors, Barb & I are having 
Fun.  We will end up reaping more rewards from our efforts than we put in.  Always works that way.  (Take 
the visit to Chapter I as a starting example.)  If your Chapter Director asks you for some help or to step up 
and fill an important position in your Chapter, please consider it, seriously.  Remember the saying, many 
hands make something or other – so I’m not good at sayings.  The District is not exempt from this affliction 
either.  There are several important openings on the District Staff the first of which is a Medic First Aid Co-
ordinator.  The District can supply you with all you need to become the Coordinator.  One of the main rea-
sons I am so enthralled with this Group is the Commitment to Safety.  This Position is a large part of 
GWRRA’s commitment to Safety and here in Pennsylvania, we are lacking.  If you have any interest, give 
me a call to discuss.  On top of this, there are two areas that do not have Assistant District Directors.  
Chapters D-I-N-P-Q and H-M-R-X are in need!  We need someone to step up from those Chapters.  
RAISE your hand!  The last one I want to ask for is a temporary position, that of a Camera Person for the 
Rally.  I need someone to give up some time and run around taking a ton of pictures.  I will be sitting by my 
phone for the next few weeks, breathlessly awaiting your calls! 
 
Enough lecturing.  May is coming.  Have you ridden your bike yet?  Plans to get it out soon?  Safety first.  
Make sure the bike AND you are ready to go. 
 
I don’t usually brag about going to expensive places, but I just left the gas station….. Just 
sayin’. 
 
 
 

Till next month, 
Dennis & Barb Smouse 
District Directors 

(Con nued from page 8) 
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From the District Educator 

                      May is Motorcycle Safety Awareness Month 

With warmer weather, it's time to remind everyone to be on the alert and to 
share the road with motorcyclists. Motorcycles are vehicles with the same 
rights and privileges as any motor vehicles on the roadway. All motorists are 
reminded to safely "share the road" with motorcycles and to be extra alert to 
help keep motorcyclists safe. Motorcyclists are reminded to make themselves 
visible to other motorists. 

The National Highway Traffic Safety Administration devoted the month of May 
to Motorcycle Safety Awareness Month. The administration is encouraging all 
motorists to "share the road" with each other. Incorporating safe driving techniques helps reduce fatalities 
and injuries resulting from crashes and accidents. Over the past few years, the increase in motorcycle 
safety awareness has resulted in a decrease in motorcycle-related fatalities. Not only does safe driving 
decrease traffic incidents, it can also reduce insurance rates. Some companies provide qualifying safe 
drivers with discounts on their premiums. 

Here are five motorcycle safety tips: 

1. Stay focused.  Motorcyclists should never ride while distracted. This includes using a cell phone, not 
paying attention to the road or talking to pedestrians or other motorists. 

2. Know your rights.  Don't let other vehicles bully you on the road, since motorcyclists have the same 
rights, privileges and responsibilities as all other motorists on the road. Conversely, in most states, 
motorcyclists do not have any special privileges. 

3. Wear a helmet.  This is the one of the most crucial components of riding a motorcycle. According to 
the NHTSA, an estimated 1,630 motorcyclists were saved by their helmets during accidents. 

4. Check your signals.  Many motorcycles do not have self-canceling turn signals, which means your 
signal will continue to flash after you've made your turn. If this is the case for your motorcycle, be sure 
to manually turn the signal off after a turn so as not to confuse other motorists. 

5. Avoid blind spots.  Since motorcycles are smaller than normal vehicles, it's easy to get lost in a blind 
spot. Although it's difficult to determine whether you're riding in another driver's blind spot, by avoiding 
the back corners of cars you can keep yourself safer. 

Remember,  
ALL THE GEAR ALL THE TIME 
PA District Educators 
Gerry and Bonnie Kerkeslager 
 



 

Page 11 

Other Stuff 

May Birthday Wishes! 

May Anniversaries! 

REMINDERS 

If you have any suggestions for rides or activities, please contact Renny, Sam or Jim. 

Any changes or corrections in personal data (address, phone, email, birthday, anniversary) should be re-
ported to Jim. 

  1 Debby Gallo 

  2 Kyle McGary 

 26 Diana Luffy 

  30 Dale Nolan 

  31 Andy Witkowski 

  

  6 Dennis & Sherry Killmeyer 

18 Tom & Jean Zelmore 

26 Tom & Deb Durdevich 

  

  

This year’s Wing Ding is being held in Shreveport, Louisiana, 
June 28 through July 2, 2022. 

Click here to register. 

Mark Your Calendars! 



 

Page 12 



 

Page 13 



 

Page 14 



 

Page 15 



 

Page 16 



 

Page 17 



 

Page 18 



 

Page 19 


